Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Weebly
Notes from the meeting on 2nd May 2017

1.
Chair – Bob Kendall

2.
Apologies – Rob Fraser, Glynis Marsh, Mandy and Joelle Davies

Present – Bob Kendall, Adele Haddon, Tony Roberts, Martin Doughty, Ruth and David Langley, Karen and Allen Follows, Jezz Fullwood, Marilyn Brogden, Kathryn Dalton, Nick Wollaston and James Langley.

3.
 Notes from the last meeting – Flood plain issues have been brought up with the Parish Council, new flood maps may be produced. Notes accepted.

 4.
Updates

Consultation event, 79 forms were collected from 121 respondents. A big thank you to Bob for the massive amount of work getting the data ready for this meeting. 

Natalie Cockrell is about to take a career break and James Green has resigned , we wish them both good luck and thank them for all their work on our behalf.
 Marilyn to email Joelle to ensure that the concerns raised with Natalie by residents at the event are handed over to Joelle or a colleague. 
Data summary – to include the summary sheet with the notes.

Bob described how he had analysed the information on the summary sheet.

NP16 -  information was given to the group that the bottom part of this site used to be a tip.

Mattersey and Millennium Green(M. Green)
28 people wanted it moved and 20 didn’t. Up to 20 houses could be put on it. The Deeds of Trust could possibly be transferred if it was still considered to be of benefit for the villages. Bob  analysed where the people who voted for the M. Green to be moved live. 

M. Green   18 people in Mattersey voted for and 3 against


      10 people in Mattersey Thorpe voted for and 1 against.

Mattersey – 16 voted for no houses on the M. Green and 27 voted for some houses

Mattersey Thorpe – 15 people voted for no houses on the M. Green and 14 for some houses

Moving M. Green to NP04  - Mattersey voted 4 to move it and 9 not to move it there. Mattersey Thorpe - 
17 to move it there.

NP04 – Votes for housing, Mattersey – 23 for no houses and 24 for some houses. Mattersey Thorpe – 8 for no houses 16 for some houses.   

Marilyn to ask Joelle to look at high and low density for NP16 if the area is reduced due to conservation issuesSocial media – lots of hits on Weebly 
AECOM – to go ahead with this report.

M. Green – already discussed

5. 
We are now 2 months behind our timeline, therefore it is important that all the information is available for Helen Metcalfe to do the first draft of the plan. Marilyn to email Helen to ask what is still needed from us. Helen is booked for the middle of May to start this work.
6.
 Any other business – none

7.
Date and time of the next meeting   Thursday 18th May 7pm in the Church Hall

